

## National Trust for Historic Preservation

December 9, 1991

The Honorable Senator Robert C. Byrd United States Senate Committee on Appropriations Washington, D.C. 20510-6205

Dear Senator Byrd:

On behalf of the Trustees of the National Trust for Historic Preservation, I am pleased to inform you that we will be awarding the Historic Shepherdstown Commission a grant to support the acquisition and restoration of the 1908 passenger railroad station in Shepherdstown. This project is made possible by the National Trust's FY 1992 Congressional appropriation.

Thank you for your letter of endorsement for this project. It was one of the the many factors that led to our favorable decision on the application. If you would like any additional information on this grant, please contact our Field Representative, Patrick Hauck at (215) 438-2886.

We appreciate your ongoing support for historic preservation in West Virginia and nationally as Chairman of the Senate Appropriations Committee. Please let me know if we can be of assitance to you in this or any other preservation matter.

Sincerely,

Patricia D. Wilson

Natriaia D. Cellom

Director

Mid-Atlantic Office